
 
Road Works on York Inner Ring Road. 

Sunday 19th September for up to five weeks. 
 

Dear Guest, 

Road works are scheduled on York Inner Ring Road at the junction of Bootham, Gillygate and St Leonards Place. Works start on 
the 19th September and could last for up to five weeks. We simply want to make you aware of this so you can plan your route to 
avoid getting stuck in any potential heavy traffic, the roadworks are not near the hotel and won’t cause any disturbance to our 
building. 

 

The planned closures are: 

-the closure of Gillygate to motor vehicles at the junction with Bootham/St Leonards Place. This is expected to be 24 hours a day 
and run from Sunday 19th September until Saturday 2nd October. 

-the closure of Bootham to motor vehicles at the junction with Gillygate/St Leonards Place. This is expected to be from 7pm on 
Monday 4th October until 11pm on Thursday 7th October. 

-for the duration of the works St Leonards Place is to be reduced outbound (coming north and turning onto Bootham) to a single 
lane. 

The junction will be operating under temporary signals throughout the works with delays on the Inner Ring Road expected.  

     The Churchill Hotel Gillygate Closure (19/09 – 02/10) 

 Bootham Closure (04/10 – 07/10) 

 

 

       Roadworks/temporary lights 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would not normally suggest coming to the hotel via the Inner Ring Road anyway as it’s usually quicker to take the Outer Ring 
Road then come into the city on the A19 heading in from the north west. As the A19 gets right into the city centre it becomes a 
road called Clifton first then turns into our road Bootham just before the city walls with the hotel being on the left. 

The green arrows show our suggested route; follow the Outer Ring Road then come in from the North West on the A19 
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